Mayor & Commissioners Workshop Meeting Minutes

August 18, 2018


The Mayor and Commissioners







of the Town of Elkton

MINUTES

August 8, 2018

A public meeting (workshop) of the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (“the Board”) was held on this date at 12:30 p.m. with the following persons present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski; and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Elkton Police Department Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Planning Director Jeanne D. Minner; Director of Building and Zoning Charles A. Bromwell; Director of Public Works J. Daniel Handley, P.E.; Infrastructure Coordinator Mark Turnbull and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Commissioner Jean A. Broomell was excused from the meeting.


Mayor Alt called the workshop meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.


Discussion – Southstream Phase I

Mayor Alt, referring to the Board’s previous discussions regarding purchase of approximately 46 acres adjacent to Southstream Phase I, stated there are no plans to construct a trail on the parcel. He stated that any neighbors who previously voiced concerns about people camping in the woods behind the Royal Farms should visit the area, as there are no trespassers at this point. He added that there are no illegal campers behind the Big Elk Mall and Marina Park as well.

Mr. Chuck Gregg introduced himself to the Board. He stated he is a local Real Estate Agent representing a group of investors who are interested in obtaining and completing the Southstream Phase I neighborhood. He expressed concerns that bonding requirements combined with the costs of updating sediment and erosion control plans will prohibit his group from obtaining and developing the 23 remaining building lots.

Discussion ensued concerning cost estimates regarding a Public Works Agreement (PWA), the parameters of which relate to required completion of infrastructure such as streets and stormwater management. 


Mr. Gregg stated his group is requesting consideration regarding the bond amount and warranty period required by a PWA.

Mayor Alt questioned the anticipated timeframe for completion of the neighborhood. Mr. Gregg stated he anticipates complete buildout in less than 23 months.

Mr. George asked Mr. Gregg to provide his group’s development plans and requests for financial considerations in writing in order for KCI Technologies to review the material.


Commissioner Jablonski expressed her desire for completion of the Southstream Phase I neighborhood.


Mayor Alt queried the audience for comments.

Mr. Lee Brown, resident of the Southstream Phase I neighborhood, expressed support for completion of the development. 


Ms. Katherine Jergensen questioned the anticipated timeframe for initiation of building. Mr. Gregg stated he and his group want to move the project forward as quickly as possible. 

Ms. Jergensen thanked Mayor Alt for communicating with the residents of the Whitehall Road area.

Discussion – Advanced Meter Infrastructure (AMI) Program (Smart Meters) LB 
Water 
Quotes for Water Meters and Related Equipment – J. Daniel Handley, P.E., 
Director of Public Works

Mayor Alt, referring to the Board’s ongoing discussions regarding water meter upgrades, stated the Town partnered with LB Water to obtain “smart” water meters for installation by Department of Public Works (DPW) staff. He stated he asked DPW Director J. Daniel Handley, P.E., Infrastructure Coordinator Mark Turnbull, and Meter Installation Coordinator Mike Campbell to attend today’s workshop to provide an update regarding the meter installation program. Mr. Handley stated Mr. Dave Wilson, representing LB Water, is also in attendance to address any questions or concerns.

Mr. Handley stated the meter replacement program was initiated to update aging water meters. He stated the purpose of updating meters is to identify areas of unaccounted water. 

Mr. Handley stated the Town met with meter companies and ultimately chose the Sensus brand from LB Water. He stated installation of the meters is being performed by DPW staff. 


Mr. Turnbull stated the old meters required a manual read, versus the updated meters which provide the ability for staff to read the mechanism by walking or driving by. He stated the goal is to provide the Finance Department remote access for meter reading as well as water service initiation or termination. 


Commissioner Givens questioned if use of the Sensus meters will required annual software updates. Mr. Turnbull answered in the affirmative. 

Mayor Alt questioned the next step in the process. Mr. Handley stated the next step is for the Town to enter a commitment with LB Water to supply the quantity of meters for the replacement project. He stated purchasing a large quantity of meters at a cost of about $1.2 million included savings of over $250,000.

Commissioner Piner questioned if there is a warranty program associated with the meters. Mr. Wilson stated the meters have a 15-year warranty.
Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 1:16 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson
Senior Administrative Specialist
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